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Supplementary information provided by
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in response to issues raised at the 3rd meeting of
the Bills Committee on Professional Accountants (Amendment) Bill 2004

                                    held on Monday, 7 June 2004                      

Consultation with HKSA members in relation to the public hearing
proposal

(1) In September 2000, the HKSA Council issued a White Paper to all HKSA
members (approximately 20,000) as well as interested parties inviting them
to comment on, inter alia, the proposal for all disciplinary hearings to be
held in public.  An extract of the relevant section of the White Paper is
attached at Appendix 1.  HKSA received a total of 8 submissions on the
issue from members, of which 2 expressed agreement and 6 expressed
disagreement to the proposal.

(2) Council subsequently issued a Response Paper in June 2001 to all members
summarising the issues raised.  An extract of the relevant paragraphs of
the Response Paper relating to open hearings is attached at Appendix 2.
After taking into account the submissions received, the Council decided that
public hearings should be the norm because:

  
(i) Public hearings provide transparency on the Society’s disciplinary

processes.  Public hearings are consistent with the requirements of
Article 10 of section 8 of the Hong Kong Bill of Rights Ordinance
and will also ensure that justice is not only done but is also seen to
be done.

(ii) The risk of premature publicity affecting members is no greater than
the risk inherent in the publicity surrounding open court hearings.

(iii) A Disciplinary Committee already has the power to open a hearing
to the public under the existing rules.  The change makes public
hearings the norm rather than the exception.

(3) An Extraordinary General Meeting (“EGM”) of the HKSA was convened
on 7 July 2003 at which a Resolution containing numerous proposals
including making open disciplinary hearings the norm, was laid.  A total
of 568 votes were cast of which 515 votes were cast in favour of the
Resolution and 53 votes against.  A copy of the EGM notice is attached at
Appendix 3.




















